Madrid Planning Board Minutes
June 3, 2010

6:30 p.m.

Members present: Dan McGrath, Chair; Joe Finnegan, Town Supervisor; Tim Lucas; Laura Merrill and newly appointment member Wayne Day.  Absent: Gary Wells; Jeff Gilson, CEO; Tony Cooper, Town Board Member; and David Fisher, Town Board Member.

Minutes of last meeting read.   SLC Planning Board, John Tensbush contacted Dan McGrath regarding that the grants monies have been released and that he would like to address the town board.  It has been scheduled for Thursday, June 17, 2010 at 5:00 p.m.

Joe brought up 911 numbers being displayed for fire and rescue.   He thought that the planning board might want to consider adding size and type of house numbers to the code book.  
Discussion regarding grants monies brought up.  Dan got some posters that we could possibly put up around town making towns people aware of what is going on.   Taking pictures of these posters for our file to show that we are actively getting interest for this urban development plan.
Junk yard uses were brought up again regarding the status of Wayne’s business.  Also a person on School Street seems to be running a detailing plan.  There are several unlicensed vehicles in the driveway.  Another place is on North Street.  This person repairs hand tools.

Alternative energy use was brought up regarding zoning issues.   (Wind turbines and solar panels)   Just to keep in mind to be added to the zoning code.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

